
Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:

James O’Brien, Arthur Newton, Rex Gilan, James Edgar, Karin Patterson, William O’Sullivan, 

Margaret de Rosario, Roy Ingle, Pauline Paul, Ellen Crowley and Stella Jackson.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:

John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Bob Cole, Dyllis Dangerfield, 

Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan,  

 Margaret Harvey, Eileen Heneghan, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes,

 Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, 

Ann Montgomery, Teishan Mulholland, Fr Martin Nott, Brendan O’Connor, 

Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, 
Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Martine Vella, 

Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam 

Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend: 16th /17th June  
Envelopes: £604.95      Cash: £466.64      Standing Orders to 5th May £1717.52 

Charities Committee invitation to Strawberry Teas
 THIS Sunday 24th June: 3pm- 5pm in the Parish Hall

Proceeds will be divided between Huntington’s Disease Research & The Homeless. 

Please come along and support these worthy causes while enjoying a strawberry tea with family and friends. 

St Peter’s School 50th Birthday Celebrations
In the New Year we celebrated 50 years of our school being sited here in Dorset Avenue and are extremely excited to be thinking of planning a range of events to mark this important milestone in our history. We would like to invite members of the parish to our Feast Day Mass THIS Friday 29th June at 10am which will mark the beginning of our celebrations. Parking will be available after 9.45am and Light Refreshments will be served after Mass 

St Peter's School Summer Fayre
takes place on THIS SATURDAY 30th June 11am-3pm and it would be great to see you there, helping to support our school.  If you wish to donate any goods for the Summer Fayre they will be gratefully received, especially any plants we could sell on the day.  Please contact Claire Clist on 07921 511 442 or by email at stpeterssft@gmail.com for more information.  Thank you for your support.
Parish Building & Maintenance Fund This weekend we have our monthly Parish Building & Maintenance fund collection. Your continued generosity is appreciated.

Peter’s Pence Next weekend after all Masses we will have the annual retiring collection for Peter’s Pence. The offerings to the Holy Father are destined to Church needs, to humanitarian initiatives and social promotion projects, as well as to the support of the Holy See.  
Parish Shop Helpers Please pick up your new rota for July-December from the Correspondence Rack. Thank you.

Offertory Collectors Please collect the new rota from the correspondence rack. Thank you.

CAFOD Are you considering updating or making a Will. Many people include charities in their Wills. CAFOD, which does valuable work throughout the world has asked to be considered as a beneficiary. Brochures providing further information can be found at the back of the church.

Dominica Hurricane Maria Relief Fund On behalf of the Dominica relief fund, Focus UK would like to express heartfelt gratitude to the members of St Edwards Catholic Church for their contributions of food for the relief of the people of Dominica. 
Long Service Celebration Event On behalf of St. Peter’s school, Mrs Waterfield would like to invite past pupils and parents to join them to celebrate and give thanks for the tremendous service given to the school by two of our staff. Mrs Maria O’Bryan has worked at the school for over 16 years as class teacher and SENCO, and Mr Nigel Hooton, Class Teacher and IT lead who has been with us for 10 years.  We are holding a SURPRISE BBQ on Wednesday 18th July at 7pm at the school. Guests are asked to arrive at 6.30pm. RSVP the school office 01708 745506 for catering purposes.  Contributions towards gifts will be welcomed-please mark for the attention of Barbara Waring, school office manager

Marriage and Family Life There will be a Mass of Thanksgiving with the Bishop at Brentwood Cathedral on Saturday 14th July at 4pm. It would be good to be able to send four couples and children from our parish. Please see Fr Tom for an ‘invitation card’.

The Gospel of Mark On Wednesdays 20th and 27th June at 7 pm Fr Adrian Graffy will lead an exploration of the Gospel of Mark. These ‘Gidea Park Faith Evenings’ will take place in the hall at Gidea Park Catholic Church (410 Brentwood Road, Gidea Park, RM2 6DH). Please book by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com Refreshments provided. Admission free.

St John Bosco Children’s Camp  The St John Bosco Childrens Summer Camp at Aldham Essex. This is an activities camp with a Catholic ethos for  children aged 8 to 13 and costs £145 per week.  Information and dates for Summer Camp 2018 can be found at the back of the church or visit www.svpboscocamp.org.uk
Caritas (Social Justice and Charity) I invite anyone in our parish to gather for a conversation about Social Justice on Saturday 7th July at Brentwood Ursuline High School, from 10.30am - 3.30pm. If you are interested, please pick up a copy letter from the Vicariate for Pastoral Formation from the back of the church to find out more.

Samsung Phone Found in the Parish Car park. Please contact the parish office.

This Week’s Mass Intentions
Saturday 23rd      

6.30pm 
Mary & Jim Holland (Holland/Wiseman)  
Sunday 24th    
       
9.30am
The People of the Parish 


11.30am      Chris Kenneally RIP (Harrington) 

Monday 25th               
12noon
In Thanksgiving (Martyn)  
Tuesday 26th       
 
12noon 
Private Intention (Dec’d Clergy Association)  
Wednesday 27th 


12.15pm
Jerry McGetterick RIP (Ellis/Hines)  
Thursday 28th        
8.30am
Service of the Word/Holy Communion
Solemnity of SS Peter & Paul 

Holyday of Obligation
Friday 29th          

10.00am      Staff & Pupils of St Peter’s School (In School) 



12.15pm
The People of the Parish 



8.00pm   
Holy Souls
Saturday 30th      

6.30pm 
Nellie Stack RIP (Lynch)   
Sunday 1st     
       
9.30am
The People of the Parish 


11.30am      Margaret Brockbank RIP (Heneghan)  

Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament normally takes place on Saturday morning’s during the Sacrament of Reconciliation from 11am - 12noon.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 11am - 12.00 noon & 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.

What’s On?
Mon 25th     
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 26th     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 27th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

Marriage Preparation
6 & 7pm
Priest’s House


RCIA
7.45pm
Community Centre


Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 28th   
St Edwards Preschool
9.30am-12.30pm
Parish Hall 
Fri 29th         
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

St Peter’s School 50th Anniversary Mass 10.00am
School
Sat 30th     
St Peter’s School Summer Fayre
11am-3pm
School
 Sun 1st    
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Upper Room

Rainbows/Brownies
2pm- 5pm
Parish Hall

             Travelling Chalice                                                                            Collectors Rota
Please return the Chalice BEFORE           

 the next person is scheduled to collect it             
6.30pm                     9.30am                       11.30am    

23rd /24th June   Hilda Cordoza                                    Tom & Ian             John Sizer & John Shean     Maureen & Tony

30th /1st July                                                                  Gordon & Dermot  

7th /8th July                                                                   Michael & Anne       John Shean & Vicky        Antonella & Andy  
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	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield    


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

Nativity of St John the Baptist (B) 
24th June 2018 
The Solemnity of the Birth of John the Baptist takes precedence over the twelfth ordinary Sunday which we would otherwise be celebrating. The birth of the one who prepares the way for Christ is a most significant landmark in the history of salvation. In the first two chapters of Luke’s gospel the births of John the Baptist and of Jesus are recounted. The birth of John, from elderly parents, is an extraordinary gift of God, but will be overshadowed by the birth of Jesus, conceived in the womb of the Virgin Mary. Luke stresses the joy which accompanies these births. On the day of circumcision and naming extraordinary events occur. Both his mother and his father know that he is to be called ‘John’, which means ‘God is compassionate.’ John’s father, Zechariah, loses his temporary blindness once he has confirmed Elizabeth’s insight that this child will be the herald of God’s loving mercy. The people sense something extraordinary is happening. ‘What will this child turn out to be?’ As the gospel story unfolds, John the Baptist is shown to be the herald and baptiser of the Messiah and a great preacher of the truth. The Preface from today’s feast celebrates him as ‘chosen from all the prophets to show the world its redeemer’ and as ‘found worthy of a martyr’s death, his last and greatest act of witness’.
